

Santa Cruz Lawn Bowls Newsletter

May 2021

Hopefully we will begin to see some changes to the park situation soon. The clubhouse continues to be graffitied on a regular basis. This week the back side was repainted Wednesday but by Thursday, it had been heavily spray painted again. I was disappointed in work day turnout. Maybe I didn't post enough reminders but it was listed in the April newsletter. To be sure you are all informed, I have posted upcoming events and meetings on the bulletin board. Please take time to read. Since thanks to Dave and Earl but there is a lot of work that still needs to be done. A list of uncompleted tasks is on the front table, please see if you can tackle one or two. Sign by the listing when finished.

Calendar

Thursday, May 6 Seis de Mayo 2:30 hosted by Christine

Thanks: to Dave and Earl for helping on clean up day; to Harry for donation toward Thursday pizzas; to all who attended Quarterly meeting; to Aumao for organizing his 5th Anniversary Tournament; to Larry and Aumao for offering to coach Parks and Rec classes; to Dave, Gustav, Aumao and Earl for blowing leaves off the green.

Focal Point: Common Faults

This video is from Bowls Manawatu in New Zealand explaining some common faults in delivery. The points made are not new but definitely worth reviewing as we try to improve our games.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dFO8q7uAfW8

Goals 2021

Personnel: to have net gain of 5 over Jan 31 roster (18 paid members, 7 dual)

Facility: to have ditches lined with wire and covered with artificial turf

Finance: to add \$2500 to CD

Attendance: In spite of the homeless encampment and some rain, we managed 73 games in March for an average draw of 4. Total number of games was 73.

